PHONE: (785) 296-2436
Fax: (785) 296-0231
larry.campbell@ks.gov
http://budget.kansas.gov

DivISION OF THE BUDGET

LaNDON STATE OFFICE BUILDING
900 SW JAcksoN STREET, Room 504
Toreka, KS 66612

GOVERNOR JEFF COLYER, M.D.
LARRY L. CAMPBELL, CHIEF BUDGET OFFICER

March 21, 2018

The Honorable Vicki Schmidt, Chairperson
Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare
Statehouse, Room 441-E

Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Schmidt:
SUBJECT:  Fiscal Note for SB 451 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 451 is
respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 451 would make technical amendments to several statutes to conform to the 2012
Executive Reorganization Order No. 41.

The Department for Children and Families and the Department for Aging and Disability
Services indicate enactment of SB 451 would have no fiscal effect on agency operations.

Sincerely,

< Zett]

Larry L. Campbell
Chief Budget Officer

cc: Cody Gwaltney, Aging & Disability Services
Jackie Aubert, Children & Families



